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We had Holy Wine Ceremony at the Norman Family Church on August 7. We are small congregation, 
but 17 people attended the ceremony. I was surprised by today’s ceremony. Recently fewer people have 
been attending church service. But today I met six people who haven’t come to Sunday Service for a long 
time. Among them, was one second generation brother who donated a beautiful sofa to the church. 
Another couple also donated a beautiful table for the church. 
 
One sister talked with me about the one-day Divine Principle workshop which we held here on July 31. 
She said “I appreciated the last one-day workshop and reading Chambumo Gyeong. Throughout history, 
many religions had male central figures. But through reading this book, I realized God sent one man and 
one woman as central figures for the current age.” I think that this sister has now realized how important 
the Chambumo Gyeong is. Another sister talked about her outreach goals with me. I will start doing 
outreach with her this week. 
 
I believe today is a really substantial new start for us as Tribal Messiahs. I have more conviction for 
victory in 2020. 
 
 


